
Dear readers, dear authors,

Let me begin by wishing you all a happy and prosperous 2022. I hope that your cooperation 

with the journal Promet – Traffic&Transportation will continue to intensify this year and that you 

will recognize us as a quality platform for publishing your work.

Starting this year, you can already see on our website the updated and further elaborated ed-

itorial policy of our journal, which is in line with the COPE principles of transparency and best 

practice in scholarly publishing. This year, we also plan to introduce a completely new system for 

submitting and editing articles, as well as redesigning the website. Our aim is to simplify the ap-

plication process as much as possible and to make the editing process even more transparent and 

straightforward, both for the authors and for our valued reviewers. In this way, we hope to reduce 

the publication process to a minimum of time, which is in line with the journal's editorial policy.

The promotion of scientific information, new ideas and original research, as well as commu-

nicating research results in a transparent manner, remains our mission. In this sense, I am very 

pleased that we were able to finish last year with a thematic issue of our journal entitled Logistics 

Challenges, edited by the excellent scientists Prof. Patricija Bajec and Prof. Ivona Bajor. I am 

sure that the papers collected and published in this issue by renowned authors will be useful and 

stimulating for other researchers and potential authors. This is the best demonstration of our 

effort to publish relevant papers in order to make the journal a source of promotion of scientific 

ideas and activities in the field of traffic and transport technology.

Many challenges await us along the way. Therefore, we would be pleased if you joined us and 

supported us in our efforts to achieve our common goals and to continuously improve and develop 

in the scientific community.

Yours sincerely,

        Prof. Doris Novak, Ph.D.

                Editor-in-Chief


